                                     

Lake Erie Swimming Board Meeting




Monday, October 18, 2010





Solon Police Station Community Room





Solon, Ohio

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m..

Present:  Brenda De La Cruz, Craig Yaniglos, Eric Dennis, John Elliot, Marilyn Duman, Jimmy Dagley, Kim Stewart, Diane Finnerty, Julie Bare, Frank Campbell, Chuck Kunsman, Julie Bare, Dave Olivier

Absent:  Tom Stacy, Morgan Cohara, Mike Gaudiani, KJ Stang

Guests:  Sarah Tobin

There were no reported conflicts of interest.  

Approval of Agenda:  Travel to USA Nationals was added as an action item.

Announcements:  There are no announcements.

Consent Agenda:  Approved.

Action Items:  

1.  Approval of Board Policies as written.  Currently, when items are passed at a board meeting, the only place they can be found are in the minutes.  As we pass things at the board level, they should become part of the board manual so we can keep track of our policies.  Statement of principles of ethical behavior, conflict of interest form, crisis communication plan, coppa policy, photography policy, criteria for outreach membership, birth certificate requirement procedure, financial reserves and policies, compensation for meet directors of LESI-hosted meets, expense of NQM evaluators, criteria for gift of life membership, assignment of convention funding and votes and observation of high school meets are policies Julie feels should be included in our manual.  Motion to add the policies noted above to the board manual approved.  
2. Approval of Convention Funding Policy.  The board is supportive of members who want to attend convention, but we also want to be financially responsible.  Julie, Pam and Craig came up with some guidelines for determining funding to convention (see handout).  Essentially, once the budget for the year is determined, a certain amount of money will be set aside for convention funding.  Factors determining the amount set aside include our financial state at the time as well as the site of the convention itself.  Brenda feels the official chair should receive full funding as there may be rule changes or officials’ meetings.  Julie says there is an official’s chair meeting every two years, but being present for the rule changes is important.  The people who have votes on behalf of the LESI and those in permanent office are the ones LESI is fully funding (see item 3 on the handout).  If one of the people cannot go, then the funding for that position would go to the person designated to represent that position.  Motion to add official’s chair to the list of members fully funded by LESI approved.  Julie Knurek disagrees with item four on the handout for guidelines for funding to convention.  She feels that novices should be encouraged to attend.  She does not think it is the best idea to send the same people over and over again.  It might be better to encourage new people to become involved.  There was discussion over whether it is better to send veteran members versus novices and what “veteran” is intended to mean.   Diane did not like the term “most veteran”.  Also, there was debate as to whether the Board of Directors needed to approve funding for an individual or whether the General Chair would do.  A motion was passed to amend item 4 to the following:  If one of the persons listed in #3 above is unable to attend, then that person’s funding will be given to the person designated to represent that position at the annual meeting.  Such designation will be made by the General Chair, but will generally be given to a Board member or Committee Chair who has expressed an interest in attending and has been active in fulfilling his responsibilities within the LSC.  
3. Approval of amendments to 2011 budget  Please see handout.  Craig says team observation ($1500), convention ( raised from $8000 to $12000) and club incentive ( raised from $8000 to $10,000) were amended since the HOD meeting.   This would bring our total deficit to $2480.  We anticipate an addition $12,000 in income from our increase in registration fee.  Motion to amend the budget approved.
4. Travel to US Nationals  Craig says he and Marilyn have been working on sending a group of Lake Erie coaches and athletes to US Nationals in Columbus in December.  If we go on Thursday, bus rates are much cheaper ($850).  The Shaker Sharks meet is this weekend, so going to Nationals on Thursday would enable kids to swim in the meet on Friday.  Craig had budgeted $840 for bagels, donuts, juice and dinner.  T shirts would cost around $300 and tickets $590.  Total costs are $2600, but Craig suggests charging a fee of $15 to each participant, bringing the total cost to LESI down to $1760.  Craig hopes to take one coordinator, five coaches and 50 athletes with B times or faster.  Sarah suggests taking kids 13 and over.  Julies wonders whether kids will get out of school for this.  High school swimmers may not go as high school season will have started.  Saturday travel was discussed, but bus is more expensive, plus high school meets are sometimes held then.  The deposit for the bus is $100.  Parents might be able to travel with kids if there are vacancies on the bus.  If numbers are low, van rental may be an option.  Adequate supervision for athletes was stressed, especially between prelims and finals.  Options for meals were discussed as well.  Motion to approve plan in general passed.  Details will be worked out and emailed out as our next board meeting may be too late to adequately plan.  
Discussion Items

1.  Reimbursement for baggage charges  Diane would like to know whether we should or should not reimburse baggage charges so there is a uniform policy.  Diane noticed that some people had baggage charges for Nationals and others did not.  In the past, this was the part of a ticket, so Craig feels it should be reimbursed.  Kim and Julie feel people should carry their bags.  Motion to reimburse baggage charges defeated.  
2. Funding for background checks.  Board members need type 1 checks, but officials and coaches will need type 2. We do not know exactly how much these checks will cost.  Is this going to be part of our budget or not?  Pam thinks this might be built into the registration fees set by USA Swimming.  Julie Knurek will share this concern with her committee.
3. Thanks you to Solon Police Department  In the past, Cathy Lautenschleger arranged for lunch in the break room for the police department in appreciation for allowing us to use the community room for our monthly meetings.  We should think about doing this again.  Last time we spent about $200 last time.  Chicago Deli does a nice job.  Motion to spend up to $250 for a meal for the police department passed.  Kim will call and see what the police department would like as a gesture of appreciation.  She will provide Julie Bare with a contact name.  
4. Lake Erie travel policy After House of Delegates meeting, Chuck began working on a travel policy that needs to be complete by 12/31/2010.  Quads is in early January.  Each LSC is required to have a travel policy.  Sarah, Dave and Marilyn are helping Chuck work on this.  USA Swimming is supposed to have examples of policies for clubs to use.  
Reports

1.  Athletes   - nothing to report
2. Meet management committee  Julie Knurek says the meet management  committee has been working on a program in which every meet will be evaluated.  Every host team and the site selection committee will get a copy of the evaluation.  We will have various people assigned to review each meet.  If improvement is needed, the meet will be further investigated.  Julie stressed that instead of a reprimand, recommendations will be included with the evaluation.  Julie Bare told Diane and Pam that when they are faced with a team who is not complying ( i.e. getting backups in on time), they should contact Julie Knurek.  Documentation is needed if a team is deficient in hosting a meet.  Good, satisfactory and needs improvement will be the three categories on the evaluation forms.  The meet committee is available to meet with host teams.  Recently the committee met with Hubbard and walked through their facility, looking into issues ahead of time.  Talking with people one on one is usually more effective than a workshop.  It is not mandatory that teams meet with the meet committee prior to hosting, but this is a resource that can be taken advantage of.  Julie Knurek is hoping that this evaluation system will take some of the burden off of the referee and other officials who might have difficulty being upfront while on deck, especially negative feedback is involved.
3. Zone report Please see accompanying reports.  For this year, our goal is to charge $375 per athlete to attend Zones.  There was some discussion about putting four athletes in a room to help keep costs down, but there were parents on the survey who commented on the fact that they liked two athletes per room.  The Senior Zone meet is reimbursed according to how far athletes have to travel.  Kim will see if she can find this information in the minutes as it is unclear.  Greg McAtee worked on putting the Senior Zones reimbursement together.
Our next meeting will be Monday, November 15, 2010, at the Solon Police Station Community Room at 7:30 pm.  Division heads will again meet with Julie at 6:30 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.
